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Exhibit B 

Project Narrative 

 

23 Lime Kiln Road 

Proposed House Reconstruction and Related Sitework  

Lenox, MA 

Special Permit Request Under 6.3 

 

This narrative is submitted on behalf of the applicants, Robert & Deborah Ezrapour, as a 

supplement to a Special Permit application that proposes the demolition of the existing 

house and construction of a new house within the C-3A front setback on Lime Kiln Road. 

The project proposes to replace/reconstruct the existing structure that is located 55 feet 

from the Lime Kiln Road Right of Way, front setback. The project is being submitted 

under zoning 6.3, Reduction of Street Setback in C-3A. The new structure is also 

proposed 55 feet from the Lime Kiln Road ROW and structure will not be substantially 

more detrimental than the existing nonconforming structure to the neighborhood.  The 

new structure will be a substantial improvement over the existing structure, including 

landscaping and beneficial to the neighborhood.  

 

The plan is to replace the existing structure in substantially the same footprint as the 

existing structure.  The proposed plan also calls for extensive landscaping of the front of 

the house including stonewalls and stone walkways.  There is a new driveway entrance 

proposed to the west of the house and a parking area for two cars that has proposed and 

existing vegetative screening from Lime Kiln Road.  The old driveway will be removed, 

and the area landscaped.  There are no signs proposed for the site as this is a single-

family structure. 

 

The proposed plan integrates into the existing and proposed landscape.  There are 

numerous existing evergreens along Lime Kiln Road and additional proposed vegetative 

landscaping proposed to buffer the proposed house and pool house/pool area.  To the 

applicant’s knowledge there are no Scenic Views or unique features to the property.  

There are also no sensitive or historic features.  To the extent possible, existing 

vegetation is being preserved and enhanced by the proposed additional landscaping.  The 

parcel has 4.1 acres of property abutting Kenndey Park on its southern boundary.  Of the 

4.1 acres approximately 3 acres are proposed to be left as shrubs and woods in the rear of 

the property.  The proposed plan proposes to leave a majority of the existing evergreen 

screening in place along the front property lines and proposes additional vegetation 

screening of proposed structures and site features from Lime Kiln Road and abutting 

properties.     

 

The new structure will not be substantially more detrimental than the existing 

nonconforming structure to the neighborhood and will be a substantial improvement, 

including proposed landscaping and therefore be beneficial to the neighborhood. 
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